
 

 

Dear Parents,   
 
It’s been a huge week of team sports for the NAIS Pudong Tigers, with volleyball, swimming and football 
tournaments keeping our teams and coaches busy during the week and over the weekend. 
 
Our D1 and D2 Volleyball teams wrapped up their season with the D2 boys’ and girls’ teams performing 
particularly well to place 3rd for the season. It was a more mixed result for the D1 teams, but we are very 
pleased to see the teams progressing and once again building on this sport at NAIS Pudong.  
 
Our Tiger Sharks made a splash at the first big meet of the year at SCIS Hongqiao over the weekend. The 
U11s took to the pool on Saturday, with the older swimmers competing on Sunday. It was a huge 
competition, with up to 25 heats in some of the swims, and for many of our swimmers it was their first 
taste of competition.  
 
Head Coach Cheryl Philp reports that this weekend we broke 15 school records with a number of 
swimmers achieving three personal bests at the meet. Her pick for the swimmers of the meet, showing 
exceptional performances, are: 
 
Saturday:  Elle Tay, Juliette Le Godec and Sebastiano Castelletti 
Sunday: Alex Steel, Charlie MacDonald-Butler, Aaron Yong & Amanda Yong 
 
This swim team is really moving forward and, with increased team spirit and morale with our new kit 
colours, proving to be a great motivator from the team.  
 
Finally, the CISSA football season is well underway. Last Thursday 15th October the C1, C2 and Junior girls 
achieved ome good results and I feel sure we will see improvement in their next games. 
 
Tuesday 20th October saw our CISSA NAIS Tigers boys’ C1, C2 and Junior football teams compete, with a 
particularly good showing from the C2 NAIS Tiger’s Blue team who beat Concordia by four goals to nil, the 
C2 Black team which beat SMIC 11 – 1, and the C1 Boys team beat a good Dulwich team by four goals to 
two.  
 
Please go to the school website for a full roundup of volleyball, swimming and football. 
 
Coming up this weekend: 
 
Saturday 24h October 
 
SISAC Netball Tournaments at NAIS Pudong  
 
British School Leagues Football - We have our U14 boys and girls team playing at Dulwich College, Suzhou 
this Saturday and we will be hosting the U13 boys and girls games at NAIS Pudong.  



 

 

Coming up next week:  
 
Friday 30th and Saturday 31st October - ACAMIS Netball and Rugby Tournaments taking place at NAIS 
Pudong from 8.30 – 5.00pm on both days. We will host schools from South Korea, Hong Kong and Shanghai. 
Good luck to all of our teams we hope all will come along to watch the Tiger’s Roar!! 
 
Monday 26th and Wednesday 28th October 3.15 – 5.00pm - SISAC Basketball trials for boys and girls in Years 
10, 11, 12 and 13.  
 
Please note that if students usually catch the school bus they should notify the bus monitor that they will 
not be doing so. Students must make arrangements to be collected from school at 5.00pm on the nights 
we have the trials.  
 
Mr Noel Wallace 
Director of Sport and CCAs 
 


